Monthly Meeting Minutes 
1st Precinct Community Council
April 24, 2014 6:30 PM

Previous meeting minutes not read
Elizabeth Williams, First Precinct Community Council Vice President, called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm.
David Moser, Downtown Field Organizer for NextDoor Inc, introduced to the audience nextdoor.com, the company’s free, private, community network website.  
Commanding Officer Captain Brendan Timoney Report:  
Overall crime has decreased 28.2% from last year’s 28 day period.
Robberies increased 150%, with 5 robberies versus 2 for last year’s 28 day period.  One of the robberies occurred on Cliff Street, by 3 males with ski masks and knives. 
Felony assaults increased as well, with 5 in the current 28 day period versus 2.  3 assaults took place within 1 week at the Greenhouse.  Another occurred at the Killarney Rose, which was an altercation between friends.  
Burglaries decreased 53% for the 28 day period with 8 versus 17 last year.  There has been an increase of patrol in Soho and Stone Street.  There have been a number of thefts of unattended property during happy hours along Stone Street. 
There will be a First Precinct widow and children charity softball game on Saturday April 26th the ball field around ConEd at 14th and Avenue C.  
Questions were posed by attendees.  
Police Officer Jimmy Rudolf Report:
Transit District 2 overall crime decreased over 16% for the 28 day period.  Year to Date there has been a 10%, with 21 versus 19 crimes, with Grand Larceny constituting the majority of crime.  As the weather gets warmer, crimes normally decrease in Transit.  
Paul Horowitz an owner of the establishment that was the former Canal Room at 285 West Broadway introduced himself and his establishment, which will open in 5-6 weeks.    
Next Meeting May 29th at 6:30 pm.
Adjourned at 7:30 pm. 
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